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May 7, 2009

Dear AAIDD Member,

As our 2009 annual meeting and conference approach I thought it would be a good time to again contact our members with some updates and issues.

First, some significant news.  Doreen Croser, our Executive Director for the past 20+ years, has informed the Board of Directors of her retirement.  In her typical fashion, Doreen gave the board over one year’s notice of her June 1, 2010 retirement.  While her decision is not unexpected, it is a significant one for our association.  I am sure you will join the board of directors in thanking Doreen for her over 20 years of leadership of AAIDD.  When she took the helm AAIDD was in trouble on multiple fronts.  Today, with her leadership, we are a progressive and vibrant organization.  On a personal note, I consider Doreen a friend and colleague and will miss the regular interaction I have had with her for the past fifteen years.  More information about honoring Doreen will come later.

A search committee has been formed, and its members and the recruitment process and timetable will be announced at the conference.  We will be asking all AAIDD members, and others, to help identify potential candidates to continue the progress and sound management Ms. Croser has brought to AAIDD and to held lead the association into the future.

The Disability Policy Seminar, of which AAIDD was a sponsor, was a raging success with record attendance, participation from Congress and the White House, and strong representation from AAIDD members.  For those who were not there, the disability policy updates briefing materials can be found at  http://www.aucd.org/template/event.cfm?event_id=1468&id=379&parent=379  

Plans for the 2009 conference, Creating Enviable Lives: The Business Plan are well underway.  I hope to see you in New Orleans from June 9-12, 2009.  Our Annual Membership and Leadership meeting will be at 10:00 am – Noon on June 9th and The Conference of Divisions and the Assembly of Regions will meet in the afternoon.  Training on our new social networking functionality of AAIDD.org website during these meetings.

Please remember out association’s investment in Early Career Professionals.  In these very difficult economic times, donating to support non-profit efforts is hard.  What better investment in the field and in your association than a contribution to the Early Career Advancement fund of AAIDD?

I would love to hear from you about our association.  I can be reached at sme@udel.edu or 302-831-8536.

Sincerely,
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Steven M. Eidelman, FAAIDD

President
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